
 ··················································································································  

 
STATE OF WASHINGTON 

DEPARTMENT OF ECOLOGY 
Eastern Region Office 

4601 North Monroe St., Spokane, WA 99205-1265 • 509-329-3400 

April 22, 2025 
 
 
 
Randy Russell PH.D 
Superintendent 
Freeman School District 358 
15001 South Jackson Road 
Rockford, Washington 99030 
 
RE: Renewal Application for National Pollutant Discharge Elimination System (NPDES) 

Permit WA0045403 – Freeman School District 358 
 
Dear Randy Russell: 
 
Thank you for submitting a renewal application for NPDES permit WA0045403. This 
letter is to confirm that Ecology received the application on April 14, 2025. 
 
Ecology will review it for completeness and accuracy. If it is incomplete, your permit 
manager may ask you to submit additional information. Ecology will only accept the 
application after it has been determined to be sufficiently complete. 
 
Please call Whitney Richardson at (509) 867-4764 or email at whri461@ecy.wa.gov if 
you have questions about our review of the application or the permitting process. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Shara Joy 
Water Quality Program 
Eastern Regional Office 
 
SJ:sj 
cc: Kirk Lally, Freeman School District 358 

Whitney Richardson, WQP Permit Manager, Ecology Eastern Region 
Art Jenkins, PE, WQP Permit Management Unit Supervisor, Ecology Eastern Region 
Greg Dobb, PE, WQP Permit Development Unit Supervisor, Ecology Eastern Region 
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